
Graeme Parker  
     Residing in Motorhome  

          Reg J243 ENN  
        Tel: 07783 631527  

Secretary of State for Defence  
MP John Healey 
House of Commons 
London 
SW1A 0AA                                            March 2025 
                                          
Dear John Healey 
 

Ref: Ministry of Defence Contract, Brazilian Expedition Party and the Royal Engineers Regiment. 
 

I am entrusting delivery of this letter to you and attached documentation to my hometown MP for Huntingdon Ben 
Obese-Jecty, to whom my previous correspondence relating to Establishing the Los Angeles Embassy to Significant 
Religious Object is archived at:- 
 

https://www.apollobath.org/Letters%20of%20Introduction/British%20Government 
 

On requesting Ben’s assistance in mounting a Brazilian expedition party to include soldiers of the Gurkha and Royal 
Engineer regiments my hometown’s MP response was:- 
 

Thank you for your email regarding the Expedition Party to Ilha Santa Catarina, Brazil. 
 

I greatly appreciate your kind invitation, but I must respectfully decline. Unfortunately, this falls outside the scope of my 
role as a Member of Parliament, which is governed by strict procedures. 
 

My reaction to Ben’s reply has been collation of presentation Jupiter Moon and Dismantling the Deep State, featuring 
interviews with Dominic Cummings and Lizz Truss in chapter 3. The End of the City of London. 
 

As an entrepreneur, my initial endeavour commenced in 1999 with ambition to communicate international engineering 
projects via the internet and while employed within the Brazilian aerospace industry designed and development Product 
Data Management service CAD-Collaborate TM. This tale is told in 2023 letter to British Consulate General of Sao Paulo:- 
https://www.apollobath.org/Letters%20of%20Introduction/British%20Consulate%20of%20Sao%20Paulo/British%20Con
sulate%20Sao%20Paulo.pdf 
 

Meanwhile link:- https://www.mintpressnews.com/pro-israel-oracle-larry-ellison-control-uk-sensitive-national-security-
data/283555/ Tells the story of how a multibillionaire who has dedicated his life to advancing the cause of the Israeli 
national security state is now in control of Great Britain’s most sensitive public and military data. 
 

Presentation Launching Banco Atlantida features Jaguar Land Rover and I wish to invite investment from the MOD in 
developing an independent database system in conjunction with the Ministry of Defence of Brazil to manage retrieval of 
Significant Religious Object(s). 
 

This August marks the 20th anniversary of commencing a studios project in the town of Lagoa de Conceição in support of 
an archaeological expedition of Ilha Santa Catarina. Excavation sites for presentation to my grandfather’s regiment of 
the Royal Engineers presented in dossier Establishing Embassy - Grail Technologies https://apollobath.org/page5.html 
 

Wishing to mark this anniversary by returning to Brazil with two Gurkhas, one Royal Engineer and a British Policeman 
preferably fellow Leeds University Mechanical Engineering graduate Neil Kirk, who features in letter to Cambridgeshire 
Police. 
https://www.apollobath.org/Letters%20of%20Introduction/British%20Government/Cambridgeshire%20Police%202.pdf 
 

I believe my presentation of primary objective in Establishing the Los Angeles Embassy to Significant Religious Object 
has reached such a comprehensive level that I now warrant an appointment with a serving Member of Parliament. 
Material I am keeping out of the public internet domain that I consider sensitive is currently available in the not very 
secure folder https://apollobath.org/restricted/ 
 

Please also find attached your gameshow invitation providing Camaialot identity Queen of Diamonds – Cosmic Warrior. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Graeme Parker                     E-mail: SashaSanchez69@outlook.com 
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